Minutes October 5, 2020

The Minersville Town Council held a regular council meeting on Monday October 5, 2020 at the Minersville Town Hall.

Council present: Mayor Caleb Evans, Kade Blackner, Kolby Blackner, Kalie Stringer and Brandon

Wiseman. Town Clerk Cherie Wood

Visitors: Ben Corry, Melissa Marshall, Barry Marshall, Scott Albrecht, Paul Davis and Jared Brandon.

Opening prayer: Kolby Blackner

Mayor Caleb Evans called the meeting to order at 5:02 pm

Minutes: Kolby Blackner made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 8, 2020 council meeting without additions or corrections. Kalie Stringer seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Water project bid acceptance: Ben Corry from Sunrise Engineering explained to the council that the extra funding for the project was approved by CIB for another \$405,000.00 in which \$230,000.00 would consist of grant money and \$175,000 loan at the interest rate of 1%.

Ben would also like the council to accept the construction bid so that the company could get their price on the pipe secured.

Kade Blackner made the motion to accept the bid and approve the Notice of Award to Terry Brotherson Excavating for the amount of \$872,130.76 for the Minersville Town Culinary water project 2020. Kolby Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Ben would like to let the council know that the next step would need to be getting the easements secured in writing and would like the council to decide if they would like sunrise to provide inspectors or if Brandon Davis or the Town would like to take care of it. Kolby Blackner would like sunrise to get an estimate of what they would charge to do part time inspection, not haveing to be here every day but a couple times a week when construction is going on. This money would come from the \$100,000.00 contingency money.

Ben will get back to the council with an estimate.

Paul Davis explained to the council that he is very interested in purchasing land near Minersville to build a cattle harvest plant. This plant would need 30,000 gallons of water per day to start, harvesting 100 head of cattle per day. Maximum capacity is for 200 head per day, within a year of opening they would like to be up to 200 head per day and would require 60,000 gallons of water per day. Paul would like to know if Minersville could supply him with this much water daily.

Paul told the council that with the amount of tax revenue and money for water and sewer he feels that building this plant near Minersivlle would increase the towns budget 16%. Also, local cattlemen could profit from this plant also.

Mayor Caleb Evens has been called out on an emergency; he turns the chair over to Kolby Blackner until he returns.

Kolby Blackner agreed that this plant could be an asset to the town but his only concern would be the B.O.D load on the sewer system.

Paul Davis explained to the council that blood and waste would not be a problem because they have a specific way they dispose or use every part of the cow. He feels there would be very little of anything that would contaminate the sewer and there is a way that they would slowly put the waste water into the sewer system so not to overload the holding ponds. Pauls company would be willing to help Minersville Town with a sewer study to see what the impact of this company would be on our system.

Mayor Caleb Evans asked Paul how many people would the plant employee and what the wages would be? Paul explained that this plant would employ 50 people and starting wage would be 15.00 per hour with higher positions at a higher rate. There would almost always be at least 4-6 overtime hours per week which would make an average week's wage approximately \$822.00 Paul feels like that is a very good salary for this area.

The council would like to consult with the Towns Attorney and also have the sewer study done before they will be able to commit to Paul the ability to sell him that much water per day year-round. Paul thanked the council for their time and will look forward to hear from them soon.

The library will be needing a new board member since Jen Balch moved. Kalie Stringer made a motion to table this until next council meeting. Kade Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Firehouse water usage: Kade Blackner has been working on this with the grounds caretaker at the firehouse to get the sprinkler timers corrected. The timers were running on a couple different programs so they were staying on longer than needed. He shut the water off for almost two weeks and the reading showed that they have still used 67290 gals for the month. Kade would like to get another reading tomorrow so that he can see exactly what was used in one week since they have corrected the timer problem.

Employee wage discussion: Melissa Marshall would like to know what the Councils reasoning was for them giving the librarian a \$4.00 an hour raise and no one else received a raise except for Brandon's .99 cent raise and Cherie's .94 cent raise at the beginning of the budget year. Mayor Evans stated that the town will not be replacing Hailey's position and that will leave Shannon with more responsibility at the library. Barry Marshall stated that he believes there is a few essential workers in this town, Brandon, Cherie and Melissa, he feels that if the library was not open it would not be the end of the world. The jobs that Brandon and Cherie do to keep the town running is essential and Melissa does the water bills and payroll, Barry feels Melissa's job is essential also and she has the right to a raise also.

Kolby Blackner made a motion to move into executive session pursuant to the provision of Utah Code 52-4-204 for discussion of the character, professional competence, or physical or mental health of an individual. Kade Blackner seconded the motion; Kalie Stringer yes, Kade Blackner yes, Kolby Blackner yes, Brandon Wiseman yes, Caleb Evans yes. Moved into executive session at 6:48 pm

The Council reconvened into regular council meeting at 7:45 pm

The truck lease on Brandon Davis's truck will be up in November or December 2020. Mayor Evans will contact the new lease company at Stephen Wade to make sure we can lease for the amount that they quoted him.

Barry Marshall's truck will have the snow plow on when it snows and Brandon asked Cherie would ask the council if they want to get Barry a truck also?

The council asked Barry what his feelings were and If the plow was hard to put on and off. Barry said that its not hard and if he needed to use his personal truck once in a while, he would be fine with it. Kade made a motion to table the decision on the truck until Mayor can contact Stephen Wade and know the exact amount of the lease. Kalie seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

Hazard Mitigation panning team: Five County needs a team from Minersville to help with the hazard mitigation plan for 2021. Mayor Caleb Evans will contact Dallan Goff, John Caldwell, Lyle Coombs, Christine Dotson and Pete Jones to see if any of them are interested in being on the planning team.

Cares Act money: The council approved purchasing new chairs and flooring for the office that can be easily disinfected. Computer zoom equipment. New furnace and air conditioning unit with better air flow for the building and upgrading to touch less toilets and sinks in all the town buildings.

Kade Blackner made a motion to pay the bills. Kallie Stringer seconded the motion; all voted in favor, the motion passed.

There will be a CDBG meeting that an elected official needs to attend on October 28<sup>th</sup> or 29<sup>th</sup>. It can be attended on zoom.

Kade Blackner made a motion to adjourn, Kolby Blackner seconded the motion; all voted in favor.

Meeting Adjourned at 8:10 pm

Cherie C. Wood